Yosemite Alpine Community Services District Post Office Box 31, Fish Camp, CA 93623

January 2022 - Communication

RECENT WATER LEAK. Recently Water Master Tim McGinty contacted our property owners to let them know there was a water leak in the district. Some folks let him know that their place was okay. Many property owners did not take the opportunity to let him know that the water was turned off to their property. Tim believes the leak was discovered and the tanks are recovering. This just reinforces the importance of turning off your water to your home when you leave.

WELCOME ABOARD TO BARRY GREEN. At the Dec. 4, 2021 meeting, Barry Green was sworn in and returned to the YACSD board of directors. He brings a long and varied history of involvement in Fish Camp with him to the board. Thank you Barry for stepping up!

SNOW REMOVAL. Yes, it is snow removal season. Please continue to park off the roads to enable the snow removal crew to do their job. Please do not have your family, friends and guests use the roads as sledding and tobogganing runs. This is dangerous for both the snow players and the vehicle drivers. Snow removal is done on county roads, around the post office and fire house, private roads and then contracted driveways. Please be patient while the crews work hard to clear the roads. Please bring and use your chains during the winter season.

SNOW INVADERS. Please call the Mariposa County Sheriff's non-emergency phone number - **209-966-3615** for assistance. The Sheriff's office will contact the SCOPE volunteers and their deputies to interact with those that are trespassing and causing road blockages.

DECEMBER 4, 2021 MEETING. Barry Green was sworn-in and is on the board once more. Treasurer John Hastrup reported there are still a couple more properties that are behind in paying. Water Master Tim McGinty reported on the repairs and upgrades to Well #2 West. The By-laws were amended to reflect requirements for being on the board. Please see the District website for the draft Minutes.

WWW.YOSEMITEALPINECSD@SPECIALDISTRICT.ORG. Please visit the YACSD website for information.

NEXT MEETING. Monday, January 17, 2022, at 10:00 am will be the next YACSD meeting. It will be held exclusively via Zoom due to COVID. Please check the district's website for the Agenda and Zoom logging in instructions. The budget process will begin for FY 2022-2023 and FY 2023-2024. The Capital Improvement Plan will be presented which will affect the budgets. Please take time to attend virtually.

YOUR YACSD BOARD OF DIRECTORS.

Chair Patti Frey
Vice Chair Tim McGinty
Secretary Karen Glendenning
Treasurer John Hastrup
Member Barry Green

1slonative@gmail.com mcginty7691@gmail.com yacsd@hotmail.com john.hastrup@gmail.com

greenbeans5@comcast.net

also Web Master & Water Master